
Public  Service  Announcement

Bingham  County  Mountain  Roads

Citizens  have  been  inquiring  daily  as to  when  the  mountain  roads  will  be open  for

travel.  Our  public  works  department  has  been  assessing  the  mountain  road

conditions  daily  and  our  road  crews  have  been  working  on clearing  deep  snow  from

the  roads  and  contending  with  road  washouts.  It takes  time  to  clear  and repair  the

roads  to  make  them  safe  for  travel.

BINGHAM  COUNTY  CODE  7 -7-4:  D. AUTOMATIC  CLOSURE  AND  REOPENING

2. As of December  Is' of each  year  to April  30'h of the succeeding  year  the County  and

public  roads  into and around  the Blackfoot  Mountain  range  area,  beginning  from  both  the

narrows  in Wolverine  Canyon,  Blackfoot  River  Road  at Cedar  Creek  Road  and at Bone

Road  or  any  other  entrance  to the area  shall  be automatically  closed  to conventional  motor

vehicles  pursuant  to this  section  and open  to snowmobiles  or ATVs,  UT\/s,  or motorcycles

or conventional  motor  vehicles  all of which  are registered  as snowmobiles  and have  been

equipped  with  tracks  and designated  primarily  for  travel  on snow  or ice or to sleds.

On occasion,  winter  weather  dictates  the  opening  of  winter  roads.  We  ask people

to  please  be patient  in the  event  the  County  extends  the  road  closure.  If this  does

occur  the  extension  will  be announcing  on  the  county  website  when  roads  will  be

open  for  safe  travel.

April  8'h, 2024


